                           Lenox Community Center
                                    Board Meeting

                                  January 16, 2019

                                          6:00pm

Attendance:  Rose Fitzgerald Casey, Kim Graham, Director, Mike Cooney, Sheri Gaherty and Francie Sorrentino.  Tony Patella, Chairman is absent from tonight’s meeting.

Public Comment:  NONE

Acceptance of Minutes:  Accepted, with the correction that it is Nick Parsenios not Lou Parsenios.

Assistant Director Report:  A few months ago Kim went to the Lenox Selectmen for approval of Age Friendly Berkshires.  A Steering Committee has formed and there will be a big Kickoff in March at Taconic.  AFB members watched a video highlighting Age Friendly programs throughout Berkshire County.  Darlene withes LCC had joined earlier “so we could have put some Lenox highlights in there; especially our new beach and parks.” The hope is to release the AFB Video to all 32 Council on aging centers throughout the Berkshire’s first as the video directs viewers to call their local COA or AFB for more info.  We hope to have the AFB Video shown to us at our February 20th Board Meeting.
Friday Movies here at the Center are a great success.  This Friday is Intergenerational Movie “Ferdinand” unless a snow day is called. Plan on showing the The Proposal in February.  Ceramic Cleanout went great with 8 people participating; some folks did more than one piece of pottery.

 Bright Nights was a good trip.  We decorated the Bus and everyone enjoyed the lights and dinner at Friendly’s.

Mondays with Me:  We will be offering a spousal support group 
here in the living room at the Center.  It is our hope that residents will attend being more comfortable here at the Center rather than Hospice.  Hospice Care in the Berkshires will present about programs they have to offer and will talk about the new support group which will start Tuesday, January 15th from 6:00 to 7:30 pm.   

On February11th, Bob Dean from BCAC will come to talk about what BCAC has to offer, especially the heather Fuel Assistance & Energy Savings Programs. 

March 11th Coffee Hour, our Town Chief’s – Steve O’Brien, Police Chief and Chris O’Brien, Fire Chief will be here with us to enjoy some Irish goodies and coffee with our seniors. 
Deb Carter’s winter craft will be making bowl potholders for the microwave…these are great; Deb gave us all one for Christmas.

Darlene and Sue have started a Game Night for a senior on Thursday’s from 6-8 with hopes of getting folks out to socialize.  There will be no charge and folks are encouraged to bring a snack.

Our COA van will be bringing seniors to Bowl at Imperial Bowling followed by lunch at Teo’s Hot Dogs.  We are not confident how many will participate however, it is worth a try.

On Tuesday’s in March from 1:00 to 2:30 we will try an Intro to Charcoal drawing class targeting the 40-50 year old population 
And will also try a class for our well senior population of 60- 70 year old as well.

Book Club:  We will be advertising in our February newsletter for a volunteer to facilitate a book club here at the Center.

We are hoping to organize a trip to the Casino in Springfield for March.   20th. Should be fun, some seniors have expressed interest.

Senior Services Report:  Sue Holmes shares with us that about 100 folks enjoyed our Holiday luncheon, including 75 of our seniors, students from LMMHS Student Council- our Server’s and our entertainment the Berkshire Hillsmen. The menu provided by Kimball Farms was; baked ham, scalloped potatoes, veggies, bread and apple or pumpkin pie. The students did a great job with the set up, serving and centerpieces.  Everyone stayed after the meal for the holiday show by the Berkshire Hillsmen…a good time was had by all.
This month’s luncheon (January) will be provided by John McNinch from the Old Heritage Tavern.  John will bring lasagna, bread and salad and the Center will provide the dessert.

Sue has been successful in forming a group of interested students to volunteer for the smart phone tutoring sessions.  There are 5 students who will meet with Sue Wednesday after school to go over the process and make a schedule.  There are a few seniors who have called and are ready to sign up.  Sue is happy to get this back up and running for our seniors.

Christine Faber will be back at the end of this month to teach the exercise classes.  Attendees have been great and very patient using video CD’s and just music to self-direct the classes for the past several months.  We will welcome Christine back!

Janie McCormack from BCAC is taking appointments here at the Center to help facilitate the completion of Fuel Assistance applications.  She met with one senior resident last week who thought they may not be eligible; bout found that they should receive $700-
$1000 in assistance.  Sue still fields the calls and can help with compiling the information needed and with recertification, but when she meets with new applicants here, she enters everything right into the computer at that time, this speeds up the whole process quite a bit.  

Sue made 8 “mini” Home visit’s before Christmas to those seniors who were home to drop off gifts from the Home Instead Be a Santa to a senior program.  This gave Sue a chance to have a quick visit with some regulars, meet someone new, and check on a situation she reported to Protective Services a couple of weeks prior, and make a new referral to Elder Services. Sue made 4 additional home visits in December.  Sue has the most recent Census of the oldest residents from Town Hall and has started using it by making 4 outreach calls, and will set up home visits from the Census list.  Sue has had 3 office visits and 1 home visit recently.

Our Van continues to be extremely busy with 23 people riding the van, 5 new people.  In 2018, Sue calculated that we have 34 new seniors who started using the Van services. 

We served 95 congregate meals in December, with over 20 coming to the Elder Services holiday meal.  This number would have been higher, but we had a Monday holiday and an intergenerational pizza party on Friday of vacation week.

Youth Services Report:  Amanda tells us that our numbers for our After School program are at 107 Elementary aged kids and 27 Middle School aged kids totaling 134 kids.  The Homework room is utilized everyday, and with the exception of a few cold days we have been outside for most of the time during after school hours.

Our new Sign In – Sign Out procedure is going well.  When the kids get off the Bus they check in with staff, and when they get picked up they have to check out with staff.  This new procedure will help us in the event of an emergency, or knowing when a child is or is not at the Center.  

 We give a shout out and a big thank you Sully and the Lenox DPW for their time in getting the Ice Skating Rink up and running for this season.  The kids and community are going to enjoy having something to do again this winter.

The only new class we offered in December was Floor Hockey with Mo Gaherty.  This class allowed kids to learn the basics of the game, while also having fun.  The class was a short period of 3 weeks.

Enrichments with Amanda have been a popular thing since they started in September.  There two a week filling each time with 12 kids.  Some of the enrichments kids enjoyed for December are DIY Christmas stockings, candy cane to crystal experiment, ornament making and 3-D gingerbread house making.  Check out the Facebook page to see pictures.

The Annual Holiday Pajama Night was a huge success this year.  There were five readers and at the end everyone sang along to Holiday music with Micah Mortali.  A good time was had by all.

We had 16 sign up for Bousquet Ski lessons here at the Center.  

December vacation went well. We had an average of 20 kids for the week.  This year we did not take any Field trips…instead we enjoyed events here at the Center.  December 26th the theme was “Let’s Play”; kids had game competitions and spent time playing outside.  Thursday, was “Winter Wonderland” day, we had Mad Science come to the Center and present their Holidaze Show with cotton candy to follow.  On Friday kids wore their favorite sweater for “Sweater Weather” day.  Also, the kids and COA joined for an intergenerational pizza and bingo lunch.  Following lunch kids decorated sweater cookies and played games.  Monday was a New Year’s Eve celebration and pajama party.  Kids came dressed in their favorite pajamas, participated in crafts and then relaxed with a movie and snacks.
Along with our Chess and Clay /Cloth classes we are offering Theatre Basics: Life is a Play with Christine Noble.  This class covers the basics of stage direction, improvisation skills, movement and vocal projection. 

On Thursday’s we are offering The Nutrition Center’s Food Adventures program with Liz Weibrecht.  This class is a full class and will allow children to learn basic cooking skills, and nutrition concepts.  

Enrichments with Amanda class this month will include igloo STEM challenge make your own snow, homemade ice cream, edible snowman and snowstorm in a jar.  Pictures are on Facebook.  Looking ahead, the Field trip for February vacation will be to the Butterfly Museum.  Guys Night Out is scheduled for January 18th.  The last one was in November and we had seventeen people, this month I am hoping to have the same if not more sign ups. On Friday February 22nd we will be hosting an intergenerational Scrap booking event from 3 to 5.  This event will be open to the public.  It is a chance for adults or seniors and children to combine pictures, learn from one another and make memory books.  The girls first Girls Night Out of the year will be Friday, March 1st.  The theme is going to be Pancakes and Pajamas.  Girls will get to spend the night in their pajamas, eating pancakes and doing a variety of activities.  

Director’s Report:  Kim proposes a Summer Program fee increase of $60.00 to $65.00 to cover buses and entrance fees to the planned events offered by the Center.  FS makes a motion to accept the increase in Summer fees, which is seconded by RFC.

Kim hands out the letter composed for the Annual Town Report – well done.  Kim states that we have not received any negative response to our newly initiated Discipline Policy.
Kim hands out Budget Packet:  Salaries are self explanatory, with as of July 1, 2019 the Assistant Director goes away to become Program Coordinator, which Darlene does now, however, Darlene will be training with Kim before Kim’s retirement after 17 years of service. Amanda will go from a 25 hour week to a 40 hour a week as Program Coordinator working with Sue Holmes.  Program Coordinator will absorb Sue’s Council on Aging duties when the time comes for Sue to depart.  Darlene will become Kim as Director.  Chris Ketchen is on board and supportive of changes and or shifts.

MC makes motion to adjourn / RFC seconds the motion – all in favor. 

                             Meeting adjourned @ 7:02pm. 

                                                                Respectively submitted,

                                                           Francie Sheehan Sorrentino

